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In Honor of the Rebirth of Spring: What is Love?
During Shabbat Services on February 14th , Ohef Sholom celebrated milestone wedding 
anniversaries. At the suggestion of Lori Galbraith and the Worship Committee, we invited 
couples observing 5, 10, 15, 20, 25 . . . 65 years together to come to services and receive 
a special blessing. We weren't really sure who would come; but it turns out that at least 
twenty-five couples came together under a chuppah, proudly announcing the number of 
years they had been wed. It was inspiring to see those who had been married five years 
standing beside those who had been married fifty (and there were many), and every 
milestone in between, knowing full well that nothing is more difficult, or more gratifying, 

than making a committed relationship work.
Before offering a blessing, I posed the question, "What is Love?" and offered answers written by four to eight year 
olds. Since there is no wisdom greater than that "out of the mouths of babes," (and many of you have asked me 
for copies), they bear repeating here.
Answered Rebecca, age eight: When my grandmother got arthritis, she couldn't bend over and paint her toenails 
anymore. So my grandfather does it for her all the time, even when his hands got arthritis too. That's love.
Billy, age four, had this to say: When someone loves you, the way they say your name is different. You know that 
your name is safe in their mouth.
And for a bit of levity, Karl, age five, added: Love is when a girl puts on perfume and a boy puts on shaving 
cologne and they go out and smell each other.
Chrissy, who is six said: Love is when you go out to eat and give somebody most of your French fries without 
making them give you any of theirs.
For Terri, age four: Love is what makes you smile when you are tired.
And for Danny, age seven, it means: Love is when my mommy makes coffee for my daddy and she takes a sip 
before giving it to him, to make sure it tastes okay.
Emily, age eight, who has clearly been watching her parents a bit closer than they may realize says: Love is when 
you kiss all the time. Then when you get tired of kissing, you still want to be together and you talk more. My 
Mommy and Daddy are like that. They look gross when they kiss.
And even more profound is the observation of Bobby, age seven: Love is what's in the room with you at 
Chanukah if you stop opening the presents and listen.
Or Nikka, age six's, advice: If you want to learn how to love better, you should start with a friend you hate.
And a few more, this one from Noelle, age seven, and Tommy, age six: Love is when you tell a guy you like his 
shirt, and then he wears it every day.
Love is a little old woman and a little old man who are still friends after they know each other so well.
Skipping a few to the final answer, Jessica age eight reminds us: You really shouldn't say 'I love you' unless you 
mean it. But if you mean it, you should say it a lot. People forget.
Reflecting on these profound statements, we might conclude from the wisdom of these babes, that love is about 
selflessness, about doing things for another just because we love them, even if it is hard, or painful, or difficult 
or requires sacrifice; but never because we expect something back in return. We could add that love is genuinely 
liking your beloved, enjoying spending time with them whether kissing or talking. It is about accepting them for 
who they are and all that they are, and letting them know, by telling them or just through the tone of your voice, 
that you have their back and that they are safe. Love is lifting your partner up, whether by making them laugh or 
smile, encouraging them to be their best selves, to see themselves through your eyes -- respected, admired, adored. 
Love is weathering life's ups and downs with a partner and growing together better, more manageable and more 
fulfilling because you share in life's journey -- both its successes and failures -- with another.
Notice that, according to these kids, love may be some about physical intimacy -- lots of gross kissing and some 
smelling -- but it isn't about romance the way we think about it today. It's not about being swept off of our 
feet, or dazzled by money or gifts, or sweet-talked. It is about honor, respect, kindness, selflessness, presence and 
companionship in good times and bad. It is about commitment and duty. 
Interestingly, while these kids are not likely Jewish, they have described the definition of love from Judaism's 
perspective to a tee. As one modern day Jewish matchmaker, Nehamma Biderman notes, matches are made on 
earth: "Falling in love is not a pre-requisite for marriage: love is the byproduct. The love comes after the marriage, 
when you come to know each other. It's like building a house, a stone on top of a stone. Understanding and 
honor, this is love." 
As spring brings warmth and sunshine to our bodies, let our minds acknowledge and our hearts feel the love in 
our lives and all that for which we have to be grateful. Wishing you a Passover of meaning, fulfillment and peace,

Rabbi Roz
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Torah Portions for April
April 4  Nisan 4
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: M’tzora
Leviticus 14:1-15:33
Haftarah: II Kings 7:3-20

April 11  Nisan 11
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Acharei Mot
Leviticus 16:1-18:30
Haftarah: Malachi 3:4-24

April 18  Nisan 18
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: Shabbat Chol Hamoed Pesach
Exodus  33:12-34:26
Haftarah: Ezekiel 37:1-14

April 25  Nisan 25
Shabbat Services – 6:30 p.m.
Parasha: K’doshim
Leviticus 19:1-20:27
Haftarah: Amos 9:7-15

Braille prayerbooks, as well as 
headsets for those in need of 
audio assistance at services, are 
available upon request.

Worship

Ohef Sholom offers heartfelt condolences to the following members and friends:

Andy Fox, on the loss of his grandmother, Honore Shill Fox. 

Sandy Forte, on the loss of her great-niece, Robin Cohen.

Michael Salasky, on the loss of his brother, Arnold Salasky.

Felice Saks, on the loss of her son, Jules Stern.

Carol Sherman, on the loss of her mother, Beatrice Maltz.

Marsha Chenman Goldstein, on the loss of her mother, Bertha Chenman.

Charlotte Corey, on the loss of her husband, Donald Corey.

Mara Bates, on the loss of her grandmother, Esther Silverman.

Condolences

Congratulations
Congratulations to Michael L. Goodove, a partner in the Norfolk law firm 
of Swartz, Taliaferro, Swartz & Goodove, P.C., for being recognized as a "Virginia 
Super Lawyer" in 2014 in the area of personal injury law by the Virginia Super 
Lawyers Magazine. The top 5% of all Virginia attorneys are selected by their peers 
for this honor.  Mr. Goodove specializes in personal injury law.
Congratulations to Dr. Mark Kerner who was featured in Inside Business, the 
Hampton Roads Business Journal, for his generous contribution towards Bon Secours' 
Care-A-Van, a mobile primary care unit that serves uninsured patients in Newport 
News, Norfolk, Portsmouth and Suffolk.
Congratulations to Jillian Reynolds and Scott Sachs, on the birth of their 
son Charlie Sobel Sachs.  Proud grandparents are Karen & Warren Sachs and Irene & 
Gene Reynolds.
Congratulations to Ann Nusbaum, on the birth of her grandson, Grant Harding 
Davenport.  Proud parents are Lindsay Nusbaum Davenport & Rad Davenport.

REMINDER
Submissions for  

the June bulletin  
must be received  

by May 1

Did you know...
The Passover seder is laden with symbols, many of which are 
found on the seder plate. In recent decades, there's been a new 
food on many a progressive platter: an orange.
Some may consider the orange a symbol of women's 
rights, derived from a man supposedly telling Professor 
Susannah Heschel that "a woman belongs on the bimah 
as much as an orange belongs on the seder plate." But 
Heschel herself has said that no such exchange took place, 
and the orange has a different meaning. Reflecting on when 
she added the orange to her seder plate in the 1980s, she says 
it was to be eaten "as a gesture of solidarity with Jewish lesbians 
and gay men, and others who are marginalized within the 
Jewish community," including widows. The seeds, symbolizing 
homophobia, were to be spat out. 

April 2014
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Our second session of OST University – The Nuts and Bolts of OST – Where does the money go? – 
took place the end of February and was well attended. Since we are in the “budgeting season” for 
the Temple, and for those who were unable to attend, I thought I would touch on the highlights 
discussed about our Temple budget.
Our Budget Committee is currently in the middle of OST's Budget process which involves 
analyzing where we are in our current fiscal in terms of “making budget,” as well as working on a 
proposed balanced budget for fiscal year 2014 - 2015.  This budget will be presented to the OST 
Board for approval in April and then presented to the congregation for approval at our annual 
meeting on May 15, 2014.  Our fiscal year begins on June 1 and ends on May 31.  
Our Budget Committee works diligently every year from about December until April analyzing 
all of our expenses, as well as our sources of income, to ensure we are fiscally responsible and end 

the year in the "black."  As most of you know, the "dues" commitment paid by our members does not cover the Temple 
expenses, and the Religious and Hebrew School fees paid do not cover the cost of our wonderful Religious School.  OST's 
approximate yearly expenses are close to $1,300,000.  Our two largest expense categories are salaries and benefits (which 
account for 54% of expenses) and maintenance and general facility costs (which account for 23% of expenses).  Our “dues” 
commitment income covers approximately 72% of our total expenses.  The Religious School and Hebrew School fees 
collected cover about 64% of the cost to run our Religious School.  
Thus the need for other sources of income:  our annual fundraiser, our biennial Directory, income from the rental of our 
facility and equipment, memorial plaques and booklet, purchases of brass leaves for the Tree of Life, general donations, and 
the Ohef Sholom Foundation.  We are very fortunate to have these sources of income so that we can continue to offer an 
amazing array of programs, hire the best staff, clergy & religious school educators, maintain our beautiful 100+ year old 
building/sanctuary and most importantly be a House of Prayer for all, regardless of financial situation.  
Thank you so much to David Katz and Jay Legum for chairing this Committee and taking on this very important task. And 
thank you to Lawrence Steingold for all you do throughout the year as our amazing Treasurer and “volunteer accountant” to 
keep us on the right track.
During the OST University second session, we also talked about our constitution and bylaws, as well as our organizational 
structure.  To me, the constitution and bylaws act as a blueprint for all that I do as President of OST.  I must refer to them 
at least once every 2 weeks, if not more often. They address our purpose, membership, income and dues, the Temple officers 
and Board of Directors, the terms of clergy contracts, board and congregational meetings and quorums, the nomination 
process, committees, auxiliaries (Sisterhood, Men’s Club and youth groups), our trustees and more.  Finally, we recently 
completed work on an organizational chart for the Temple which we will be publishing soon.  
If you have any questions on our organizational structure, constitution/bylaws, budget, or any other matter with the 
Temple, please know that my door, phone, and email are always open.  

Respectfully,

Linda Fox-Jarvis, President

A Word from the President
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Tickets
$50 -	 Adults
$25 -	 Children 6 - 12
$12 -	 5 and under
RSVP's must be received by April 9, 2014

Second Night of Passover

         Ohef Sholom Temple  Congregational Seder Tuesday, April 15, 2013
Please Arrive by 5:45 p.m.

Delicious Menu Catered by BITE
To register, download a printable form 
by clicking on the Congregational Seder 
Quick Link at www.ohefsholom.org or 
call 757-625-4295.

http://www.ohefsholom.org
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Religious School

The Arts Enrich Our Classrooms 
Ohef Sholom Religious School is fortunate 
to have a Music Teacher and two Art 
Specialists who bring the enrichment of 
art and music to our classes on a regular 
basis. 

Our very creative art teachers, Sara 
Bachman and Burgess Hodges, provide 
engaging art projects that are related 
to and enhance the curriculum of each 
grade.  Art that is related to the topics 
students are learning strengthens the 
learning process and blends learning 
styles with curriculum - enabling 
opportunities for differentiated and 
enhanced learning for all our children and 
youth.  

Our art program begins with our 
youngest students. Each project they do 
in art enriches and reinforces what they 
are learning about Jewish Holidays, Torah 
stories, Jewish symbols and mitzvot. Art 

projects for older students are woven into their curriculum and deepen 
their understanding of what they are learning. 

For example, in the sixth grade where students study Jewish life cycle 
events, they each created their own tallit or prayer shawl.  Through 
this experience they learned that it is not the garment itself, whether 
beautiful and adorned or plain and simple, that makes the prayer shawl 
special. What transforms a piece of cloth into a tallit are the tzitzit, the 
fringes on its four corners that the Torah instructs us to wear as a way 
of remembering and doing all God's commandments. It wraps around 
us like a tent, creating a sense of personal space during prayer.  

The fourth grade, while  addressing what it means to be a Jew, made 
individual block prints interpreting their feelings about being Jewish. 
The individual prints were then combined to make one large print of 
their collective Jewish identity.  

Students in the fifth grade created necklaces and keychains with maps 

and beads to identify places where their families originated and will be 
working on creating beautiful family trees as they study their Jewish 
roots in class.  

While studying the Torah 
portion about Joseph, seventh 
graders created magnificent 
"Coats of Many Colors.” These 
currently adorn the walls 
on their classroom. Come in 
and see them!  Ninth graders 
explored their personal 
understanding of and 
relationship with God through 
several creative projects 
including graffiti addressing 
the names of God and paintings exploring Creation.  Visitors are always 
welcome to join us in our art rooms on Sunday mornings. You can even try 
out your own creativity!  

Our very talented music specialist, Marilyn Johns, teaches music to all 
grades and leads songs in our weekly worship service and trains our 
new teen song leaders. Preschool through 3rd grade have music class 
every Sunday and grades 4 - 8 meet every other week.  The students 
learn Jewish songs that they sing in Hebrew and in English.   Each 
lesson reinforces our school's curriculum, the Jewish holidays and life 
cycles.  Using rhythm instruments, movement and dancing are all a 
part of the fun they have.   

New to our program this year are our teen song leaders, Ginger Johns, 
Channa Schachet-Briskin and Lucy Waldman.  Marilyn Johns and 
Cantor Wally meet with them before Sunday school to learn "all that 
they need to know to lead Jewish song sessions,” including learning 
new songs, reviewing old ones and fine tuning guitar skills.  They 
have been a very welcome addition to the worship service that 
we have each Sunday!  We've even included them in a few "camp 
style" Saturday morning services in the chapel. Music really gives the 
children an opportunity to express their Jewish "ruach"!  

Visitors are always welcome to come into the chapel during music 
class and sing along or just enjoy listening to the students, and we are 
always delighted to have you join us for our Sunday Service at 11 a.m.  

Congratulations to Max Steingold 
on his upcoming Bar Mitzvah on 
April 5, 2014
Max is the son of Sam & Trish 
Steingold,  brother of Rose, 
grandson of Thelma Steingold 
& Maurice Steingold*, nephew 
of Ira Steingold, Lawrence 
Steingold and Joe Steingold.

Mazel Tov!

Congratulations to Kacey Cooper 
on her upcoming Bat Mitzvah on 
April 26, 2014
Kacey is the daughter of 
Erik & Betsy Cooper, sister 
of Hannah and Tanhen, 
granddaughter of Minette & 
Charles Cooper and Terri & 
Joseph Vita.

x-apple-data-detectors://9
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April 13
Adult Education Program.......................................11:00 a.m.

"What Did We Know and When Did We Know It: America 
and the Holocaust" with Marty Mandelberg

In this session, we will explore historical perspectives, the political 
environment, current events and the personalities that influenced the 
Allied responses (or lack thereof) to the plight of the Jews in Europe. 
What did FDR, the Allies, the U.S. State Department, Jewish leaders 
and the American people know and when did we know it? Some of 
the answers to these and other questions will be presented. We will 
also look into the options that may or may not have been available 
and the debate they created. Examples are an Allied bombing of 
Auschwitz, rescue missions, bartering and ransoming of Jews and 
increased immigration to safe havens. 

April 23
OST University, Session 4.......................................... 7:00 p.m.

“What Makes OST a Reform Temple?” 
Join us at our fourth OST University Session for an informative and 
fun evening.

RSVP to ostuniversity@ohefsholom.org

April 27
Intro to Judaism.........................................................10:00 a.m.

"Conversion" with Rabbi Roz

Carpool Café, Brunch & Speaker..........................10:30 a.m.
Guest Speaker is Ed Shames: Holocaust Liberator
Ed Shames, a native of Norfolk and officer in The Easy Company, now 
known as the "Band of Brothers," will speak to us about WWII and his 
experience in the liberation of the concentration camps.

Every Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. and Saturday at 9:00 a.m. the 
Adult Education Committee sponsors a Torah Study class. 
The Tuesday night group is studying Pirkei Avot. 
All are welcome!
Mussar classes are ongoing. You can receive information 
on meeting times by contacting the Temple at 625-4295.

Upcoming Adult Learning Schedule
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For more information on any Adult Learning Activities 
please call the Temple at 757-625-4295 
or email information@ohefsholom.org. 
RSVPs may be sent to reservations@ohefsholom.org 
unless otherwise stated.

Help sponsor our #1 FUNdraiser 
at Ohef Sholom Temple. Please give 
us a donation for our auctions, or 
consider a sponsorship at any level. 
You can also help by soliciting 
local businesses for sponsorships 
or auction items.  Donations from 
business could include:

Dinner Gift Certificates
Massages
Hair Styling
Landscaping
Power Tools
Pool Maintenance
Lawn Service
Molly Maid
Limo Services

For more information visit www.ohefsholom.org/casinonight 
or call Linda at 757-625-4295

We Need Your HELP!  

mailto:ostuniversity@ohefsholom.org
mailto:information@ohefsholom.org
mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
http://www.ohefsholom.org/casinonight
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Upcoming Social Events

Friday, April 11, 2014, 7:45 p.m.
Prime Time Shabbat Dinner
After Shabbat Services, join OST’s Prime 
Time at Mahi Mah's, 615 Atlantic Avenue in 
Virginia Beach.

www.mahimahs.com

Cost: price of meal 

Please RSVP by Wednesday, April 9 to:
Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life 
linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

Prime Time provides a social venue for Temple 
members and is open to all congregants.

Sunday, April 6, 2014, 10:00 a.m.
Mitzvah Day 2014

"Our Giving Tree: Reaching Out to 
Those in Need Across the Stages of Life" 
To learn more about Mitzvah Day see the 
front cover and page 9 of this publication,  
or visit the web link below.

www.ohefsholom.org/tzedakah/mitzvahday

Sunday, April 6, 2014, 12:30 p.m.
ChavuRAH! Glass Blowing 
Workshop at the Chrysler Glass 
Studio
Join us at the Chrysler Glass Studio to 
create your own hand-blown glass dish to 
use for salt water at your Passover Seder. 
Choose your custom colors and work with 
their experts to shape, heat, and inflate the 
glass with your own breath.

$35 per person - Chrysler Museum Members
$45 per person - Non-Members
Appropriate for Age 5 and up.

Please RSVP by April 1 to: reservations@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

Wednesday, April 30, 2014, 12:00 p.m.
Garden Tour with 
Mavens & Mensches
Join OST’s Mavens & 
Mensches as we tour some 
of Virginia Beach’s most 
outstanding waterfront
neighborhoods as part of 

Historic Garden Week. The tour showcases 5 private 
homes and gardens, offering the area’s most beautiful 
residential views.

We will meet for an optional lunch at Broad Bay 
Country Club, 2120 Lords Landing, Virginia Beach at
11:30 am, followed by the tour. 
www.vagardenweek.org

Advance ticket $30 plus an optional $15 for the 
lunch buffet.

RSVP by April 24 to Linda Peck, Director of Congregational Life, 
linda@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

Thursday, April 10, 2014, 7:00 p.m.
Women's "Dessert" Seder
Join us for a festive evening of sweets, song, 
and fabulous desserts as we celebrate our 
4th Annual Multi-Generational Women's 
Pesach Seder.

$10 per person
Please bring your favorite Passover dessert or 

fruit platter and recipe to share.
Rabbi Roz will be leading our Seder.

RSVP by April 3 to sara@ohefsholom.org or 757-625-4295 

Tuesday, April 15, 2014, 5:45 p.m.
Annual 
Congregational 
Seder
Dinner catered by Bite 
Restaurant

To register, download a 
printable form by clicking 
on the Congregational 
Seder Quick Link at 
www.ohefsholom.org or 
call 757-625-4295

RSVPs must be received by  
                                                                            April 9.

Saturday, April 12, 2014, 10:30 a.m.
Celebrate Shabbat!
The OST Interfaith 
Committee invites you 
to an interactive Shabbat 
Service on Saturday, April 
12, 2014, at 10:30 am. 

Stay afterwards and learn 
to make Challah with Linda Peck. 

All participants will receive a “Celebrate Shabbat” 
Toolkit, full of fun items and information about 
celebrating Shabbat. 

Babysitting will be available for the challah-baking part 
of the program.

Please RSVP by April 9 to: reservations@ohefsholom.org or  
757-625-4295 

mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
http://www.ohefsholom.org/tzedakah/mitzvahday
mailto:reservations@ohefsholom.org
http://www.mahimahs.com
mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
http://www.vagardenweek.org
mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
mailto:sara@ohefsholom.org
http://www.ohefsholom.org


April 20148

A huge thanks to Barbara Johnson and Sara Mendelson for all their hard work for Mitzvah Day.  Please support their efforts by 
donating needed items or money and volunteering to help on Mitzvah Day on April 6.  Your donations can be received at any time. 

Our next Oasis breakfast will be served April 13, from 7:00 a.m to 9:00 a.m.  Please contact Dorianne Villani if you would like to volunteer.   

We will be serving Easter dinner at the JCOC and need at least 8 volunteers to help prepare and serve this meal.  The date and times 
are Sunday, April 13, from 1 to 3:30 p.m.  

Please keep an eye on the OST calendar and join us for our next Carring Committee meeting.  You do not have to be a member to 
attend – we love to see new faces!

For Caring Committee Information Contact: Dorianne Villani, dvillani@cox.net, Ingeresa Friedman, ingeresa@aol.com, or  
call the Temple Office, 625-4295.

On the last Monday of every month, a diverse group of people comes together at OST to prepare and serve a hot, nutritious lunch to 
those in need of a meal.  Many of our volunteers are OST congregants; others are non-member friends or neighbors of congregants, 
strangers who contact me after seeing our info on the website, and sailors from several commands in our community.  In fact, 52 
sailors this past year, many of them repeat volunteers, have joined forces with us to provide a meal and fellowship to our guests.  
Everyone brings his or her own personal story and reason for being involved in our Soup Kitchen.  

For the next two months’ articles, I would like to highlight three of our volunteers who 
come to our Soup Kitchen wearing two hats. 

IT1 (Information Systems Technician) Brett Trussell, a sailor for 22 years and 
congregant at OST for seven years, is assigned to Assault Craft Unit Four.  He started 
coming to the OST Soup Kitchen because of his mother-in-law, Judy Freedman, a 
long-time (and much appreciated!) volunteer at our Soup Kitchen.  Brett recollects 
his first day at the Soup Kitchen, “One Monday, I decided to go and see what it was 
all about.  I was in uniform since I left work early to go.  I really enjoy helping people, 
and this was a great way for me to do that. The first guest I met was a guy who asked 
me if we had any shoes for him (since we distribute clothes, shoes etc.) because his 
shoes had holes in them. We searched everywhere, even in the Temple lost and found, 
and eventually found a pair of shoes he could wear. As he took off his shoes to put the 
“new” ones on, I noticed he had holes in his socks.  I couldn't see letting him put these new 
shoes on with holes in his socks, but we didn't have any more socks to give out. For almost 15 
years, I have worn two pairs of socks with my uniform, one white pair and one black pair 
to prevent blisters. I took off my white socks and gave them to him. From that day 
forward, I have gone to the Soup Kitchen every month, and I make it a point to collect 
clothes and shoes from people at work. I put a box out and ask anyone to drop off 
what they don't need so I can bring it in for our guests. Since then, I have recruited 
other sailors to come and volunteer their time; it's great for the community and for 
their military service.”

The Caring Committee

Our next meal will be Monday, April 28, starting 
at 9:30 a.m.

Dorianne Villani, Soup Kitchen Chair
dvillani@cox.net, 301-6477

Thank You to the April 
“Warm Hearts” 

Soup Kitchen Sponsors 

Jane Goldman 
& 

Ron Dyer

OSTY
As we move into the spring, OSTY has been having more fun than ever! In February, OSTYites slept over at the Temple for a night of Jewish 
study, movies, cake pops, and revamping our Purim carnival booths and games. Speaking of the Purim Carnival, I'd like to thank Samantha 
Green and Kari Levi, our two fearless Purim Carnival Chairs, for all of the hard work they put in to make this year's Purim Carnival such a 
roaring success! Also, on behalf of OSTY, thank you to everyone who sponsored a booth, donated time and effort, and participated in the 
carnival! We couldn't have done it without you.

In March, OSTY sent twenty 8th through 12th graders to NFTY-MAR's TheVent, an exciting weekend of social action and color wars with 350 
other teens in Washington, DC. We're looking forward to the next regional NFTY event, Spring Kallah from April 25-27, where we will elect 
our new regional board and say goodbye to our seniors.  We hope you can join us! 

Stay tuned for more upcoming OSTY events, including our annual Pre-Pesach Pasta Party! We can't wait to see you there!

mailto:dvillani@cox.net
mailto:ingeresa@aol.com
mailto:dvillani@cox.net
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There is Something for Everyone at Mitzvah Day 2014!
Have you rescued a dog?  If so, we invite you to 
bring your special creature to be blessed during 
Mitzvah Day.  Your presence will remind other 
congregants what a good deed it is to welcome 
formerly unloved animals into our homes.
How would you like to park right next to the 
Temple until summer?  Now’s your chance to do 

just that.  Come to Mitzvah Day and get a FREE raffle 
ticket that might win you that prize or several others. 

Who ever heard of a better offer?
Have you got a spare pint of blood?  Many of us do, and the American Red Cross has agreed to help us out with that 
excess.  Come and donate during Mitzvah Day.
How are you at building garden boxes? Assembling stuffed bears?  Cooking casseroles?  Painting flower pots?  All these 
activities and more await you on Mitzvah Day, April 6.  Don’t miss the fun!

Become an Oyster Gardener - It's a Mitzvah!
Make your own OYSTER FLOAT on MITZVAH DAY, April 6, 2014
The average-sized oyster filters 50 gallons of water a day.  Millions of oysters not only create a cleaner river, 
but they provide a healthy habitat for many other organisms that are vital to the health of the river.  If 
you or a friend live along the Lynnhaven River or one of its tributaries you can contribute significantly by 
growing oysters in an oyster float.  The LYNNHAVEN RIVER NOW PROJECT will provide baby oysters once 
a year.  At the end of the year, your oysters will help build an oyster reef for a cleaner river and cleaner 
habitat. All supplies and tools are provided.

For more information, contact Sharon Nusbaum at sharonuz@aol.com.   
Donations to cover the cost of building the Mitzvah Day oyster floats are welcomed!

For more on Mitzvah Day, to volunteer or download forms:
757-625-4295 • www.ohefsholom.org/tzedakah/mitzvahday • mitzvahday@ohefsholom.org

April 6, 2014 
10 am - 12:30 pm

Please join us for a special Shabbat Service honoring Past 
President Kurt Rosenbach for his more than sixty years of 
service to the congregation and his recent retirement as 

President of the Ohef Sholom Foundation.

Shabbat Service 
Honoring Kurt Rosenbach

April 4, 2014 • 6:30 p.m.

Kurt Rosenbach

mailto:sharonuz@aol.com
http://www.ohefsholom.org/tzedakah/mitzvahday
mailto:mitzvahday@ohefsholom.org
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For over 30 years, the Ohef 
Sholom Temple (OST) Men’s 
Club has bestowed the 

Henry B. Kaufmann Award upon 
a congregant for extraordinary 
service to the Temple and the 
Community at large. Henry B. 
Kaufmann, an accountant by 
trade, was extremely active 
in Men’s Club and numerous 
Temple budgets and other affairs. 
He was also a devoted volunteer 
for civic clubs throughout the city 
as well as an active fundraiser for 
the Heart Association, and Cancer 
and Arthritis Foundations. 

The Men’s Club set up this 
memorial to him posthumously to honor his exemplary service to the 
community, his devotion to Ohef Sholom Temple and his love for Judaism.

The Men’s Club has selected Lawrence L. Steingold as the 2014 Henry 
B. Kaufmann Award Recipient. A Norfolk native and Norfolk Academy 
graduate, Lawrence gives credit to his parents for stressing the importance 
of community involvement and education to him and his brothers Ira, Joe 
and Sam. He is a graduate of Emory University with a Bachelor’s degree 
in Business Administration and has been a Certified Public Accountant 
since 1981. Coming from a very close knit family, Lawrence works with Joe 
and Sam in the family real estate development and investment business, 
Woodway Management. The family gathers frequently and, with the recent 
merger of two congregations, are all members of Ohef Sholom Temple.

As current Treasurer of the Congregation and member of the Executive, 
Budget, Investment, House and Finance committees at OST, Lawrence has 
volunteered countless hours helping to ensure our financial stability and 
accountability. It is rare to come into the building and not see Lawrence 
working in the office. We wonder how he finds the time to make a living 
and engage in all his other volunteer positions. As he readily admits, one of 
his “hobbies“ is sleeping between meetings.

Lawrence flashes that infectious smile when talking about the variety of 
arts, community and Jewish organizations in which he has been involved, 
but becomes modest when speaking about himself. To point out just a few 
of his community achievements, he is the incoming President and current 
Vice-President and Treasurer of Jewish Family Services of Tidewater, Chair 
of the Tidewater Jewish Foundation, Vice-Chair of Hospice & Palliative 
Care of Tidewater, and an active member of the Boards of the JCC, Beth 
Sholom Home Foundation and the Sandler Family Campus. He has been 
involved with Young Audiences of Virginia, Lyric Opera and the Virginia 
Opera Association. He also lists as “favorites” his participation in the OST/
NEST program, the Judeo-Christian Outreach Center, Union Mission and 
the Cromwell House.

Please join with the OST Men’s Club on Sunday, May 4, 2014, as we pay 
tribute to Lawrence Steingold, a man who gives generously of his time 
and talents to make our Temple and the community-at-large a better 
place. We are sure you will agree that Lawrence is a most deserving 
choice for this Award.

Brunch will be held in Kaufman Hall at 10:30 a.m. with the presentation 
to follow starting at 11:00 a.m. Admission is $10.00. Reservations may be 
made by contacting the Temple office at 625-4295.

10

It is an honor to announce Lawrence Steingold as the 
2014 recipient of the prestigious Kaufmann Award. 
This award honors exceptional commitment to Ohef 
Sholom Temple and our Jewish community. The 
presentation ceremony will be held on May 4 at Ohef 
Sholom Temple. To secure a seat at this popular event, 
make your reservations now at 625-4295.
Thank you to Chef Larry Adler for preparing a delicious 
salmon dinner for the Federation Shabbaton Dinner 
held on Friday, March 21, and thanks to all the Men’s 
Club members who volunteered to serve.
Thank you to all the Men who gave up their Saturday, 
March 16, to set up the Purim Carnival in Kaufmann 
Hall, and then their Sunday, March 17, to cook all the 
food and manage the snack bar area, after which they 
dismantled the Carnival after a fun filled day. It was a 
joint venture with OSTY to make this annual event a 
successful day for the Religious School students and 
their parents.
On Friday, February 21, the Men’s Club held their 
annual Shabbat service with over 200 in attendance.  
Thank you to Marty Mandleberg and Lou Sherman 
for the many hours spent in creating and organizing 
the service. Also, thank you to all the men who 
participated in making this a truly spiritual  special 
service for the Men’s Club 75th anniversary. 
Additionally a special thanks to Jeff Harrison of the 
Chrysler Museum for his enlightening talk. Finally, 
the Shabbat dinner, prior to the service, would 
not have been possible without the women of the 
Sisterhood who spent numerous hours preparing, 
cooking and then serving the delicious food to over 
150 guests and congregants.

Mark Your Calendar

Wednesday, April 2, at 6:00 p.m. Come join us for the 
Men’s Club monthly meeting in Kaufman Hall where 
dinner is provided. Membership is not required and 
meetings typically last up to one hour. 
Sunday, April 6, Matthew Weinstein will be leading 
the Men’s Club project on Mitzvah Day where 
volunteers will build an above ground vegetable 
garden for Gosnold Apartment residents. If you’re 
interested in assisting please contact Matthew directly at 
mnamatthew@gmail.com.
Sunday, April 27, at 10:30 a.m. The Carpool Café 
opens at 10:30 a.m. Our guest speaker, Col. Edward 
D. Shames, US Army Retired,  a war hero in the 506th 
Parachute Infantry Regiment, known as Easy Company 
during WW II, will present his experiences as the first 
American Officer at Dachau Concentration Camp.
It’s an honor to serve, 

Don Friedman, Men’s Club President

The Men's Club Lawrence L. Steingold 
to Receive the 2014 
Henry B. Kaufmann Award

mailto:mnamatthew@gmail.com
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We have been very busy this winter, no surprise there, as we are a very active temple.

Our Rummage Sale on the 9th of March was a big success. We sorted, we organized, we priced, not to mention the fact that our 
“merchandise” had to be moved several times, from Kaufman Hall to the hallways of the Religious School and back, but thanks to Mike and 
other strong helpers, it all got done. Marsha Moody and her crew of volunteers worked tirelessly, and lots of treasures were sold.

Our Bake Sale on March 16 was chaired by Lori Galbraith, and we were pleased that Sisterhood was able to bake and sell so many 
wonderful sweets, including those popular Hamantaschen. Monies raised will go to OSTY.

The Bulb Bonanza is off to a great start, thanks to Abbey Pachter, Dorianne Villani and Paula Russel. We will take orders for bulbs on 
Mitzvah Day, Sunday April 6, and speaking of that, Sisterhood will prepare casseroles ForKids on that day as our Mitzvah Day project.

We are looking forward to a lovely, meaningful Women’s Seder on the 10th of April. This event is chaired by Nichole Kushner.

Coming up, on May 9, is the Sisterhood Shabbat Service, chaired by Sandi Levi. We are hoping for a lovely service, honoring the women 
of our temple, including young women, our future.

Sisterhood is happy to announce that Rita Weiss has graciously 
accepted to be our new Oneg Chair, and we would like to thank 
Robin Katz for the super job she did for quite a few years.

Speaking of jobs, there will be an opening for Corresponding 
Secretary, as Patti Seeman will be resigning her position for family 
reasons. We thank her for a job well done.  If anyone is interested in 
being Corresponding Secretary, please, let one of your Co-Presidents 
know.

It is not too early to get organized, even if the High Holy Days 
seem so far in the future. We will need Ushers for all the services, 
in different locations, and it would be so appreciated if you could 
volunteer for one service. Contact Margaret Sawyer and/or David 
Katz if you can help.

Upcoming dates for your calendars:  
(Always confirm with OST, as dates may change.  We are such an active Temple!)

Sunday, April 6	 Mitzvah Day

Thursday, April 10	 Women’s Seder

Friday, May 9	 Sisterhood Shabbat

Tuesday, May 20	 Sisterhood Annual Meeting

April, of course, means Passover, Family and Temple Seders. May you have a lovely month full of health and peace.

As always, our meetings are open to all 
Sisterhood members. Be sure to mark the 
above dates for April and May.

Yours in Sisterhood,

Gabriele Jiannas	
Sisterhood Co-President	 	
496-5222
gbjiannas@outlook.com	

Leslie Legum
Sisterhood Co-President
623-9948
les210@verizon.net
	

From The Sisterhood
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Find out more information and download an order 
form at www.ohefsholom.org/sisterhood.

We Need Your HELP!  

mailto:gbjiannas@outlook.com
mailto:les210@verizon.net
http://www.ohefsholom.org/sisterhood
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April Birthdays
April 1
Jack R. Glaser
Susan Hirschbiel
Marilyn Kirschner
Sandra Leon
Marilyn Mendelson
Amy Metzger
Clifton A. Schodt, Jr.
Cynthia Spoolman
John C. Stein

April 2
Heather Fiske
Robin Katz

April 3
Margie Buxbaum
Jo Ann M. Hofheimer
Dorothy G. Jacobson- 
  Wetsel

April 4
Ruth Pano
Irwin S. Sacks
Bobbi Schoolar

April 5
Jefferson Cooper
Timothy B. Cooper
Alan Jay Stein
Jerrold G. Weinberg
April 6
Sandra Fraim
Jan Goldrich
Louis D. Snyder
April 7
Tammi Foer
Chris Lagow
Laine Mednick  
  Rutherford
April 8
Jerry Baydush
Gabriele Jiannas
April 9
Barbara Carlson
Deborah Supinski  
  Friedman
Bernard H. Glaser
Linda G. Scheimberg

April 10
Sandra Forte-Nickenig
Paula D. Fox
Brenda Klar
Sharon S. Perlman
Jack Shanker
Lisa Stern
April 11
Mark B. Dreyfus
Bruce H. Gilbert
Stanley Glaser
Michael H. Hubbard
Beth Pikelny Kinnear
Debra L. Moore
Dan Villani
April 12
Karen Gershman
April 13
Tyler J. Caskill
Robin Collett
Judith B. Freedman
Helene Frost
Benjamin F. Stein
Jean Kay Swartz

April 14
Hazel Carol Glaser
Jacquelin Glaser
Michelle Halpern
Jeffrey Loeb
Nancy N. Nusbaum
Karl Spoolman
April 15
Kenneth Albinder
Deborah Haring
Sheryl-Lynn Makela
April 16
Mara Bates
Daniel Salomonsky
Louis P. Snyder
Douglas Wren
April 17
Alyssa Muhlendorf
Joel Zaba
April 18
Ronda G. Bazar
Beth Darrow
Kathy Greenhood

Jeffry A. Sachs
Daniel M. Schieble
Leah Waitzer
April 19
Carol M. Cohen
Barbara Gross
John Mancoll
Martin Mandelberg
Evelyn Munden
Nancy Weisberg
April 20 
Kenneth M. Klein
April 21
Kirk Heath
Lillie L. Whitehurst
April 22
Margie Karp
Patti Seeman
April 23
Brian Neil Friedman
Alana Hollings
Joel C. Jacobson
Judith S. Petock

April 24
Duane L. Aikman
Tara T. Heath
Helen Rosenthal  
  Rosenberg
April 26
Susan B. Donn
Leslie H. Friedman
Neil A. Landy
Pamela B. Snyder
April 27
Holly Gebel
Gene G. Hubbard
William P. Williams
April 28
Todd Aftel
William A. Hearst
Elaine Lustig
April 29
Mark Metzger
James D. Schloss
April 30 
Linda H. Kaufman

March 30 – April 5
Daniel Abramson
Izzy Albinder
Donald Allison
Louis Belkov
Lottie Berk
Bessie Bernstein
Rachel Grossman Blachman
Rebecca Bohrman*
Abraham Brotman
Anne Cash
Louis Chanin*
Bessie Codd*
Hershel Coplon
William B. Ein
Lois Troy Feldman
Patricia Finkelstein
Albert Fox
Herbert Friedman*
Naomi Giat
Helene Gilbert
Leroy M. Goodman
James Guy
Max Haber
Leo Hermann
Samuel Himmelstein
Rose S. Jacobson
Pauline Kaplan
Celia Kaufman*
Albert Kupferman
Hilda R. Lazaron
Hedy Lenz
Rose Lowenthal
Charles Mansbach*
Sparks W. Melton*
Florence Mendoza*
Elmer H. Rager*
Lena Raymond*
Allen Reisner
Edward Ring
Bernard Rivin
Louise Rovner
Morris Salomonsky*
Henry Salzberger
David Samler*
Beatrice Shapiro
Rose Zins Siegel*
Bernard Snyder
Rabbi Samuel Sobel*

Ben Steingold*
Sara Sterns
Elizabeth Waldman
Virginia M. Wallace
Herbert Weitsman
Abe Wilks*
Herman M. Zacks
Maria Zapatero
Esther Zimmerman

April 6 – 12
Eli Baer
Dr. Maxwell  Berman*
Sallie Brown*
Abraham Chernitzer
Elias Codd*
Bernard Cohen
Bennie Cooper
Miriam Cross
Lillian Dauer
Nissim David
Philip Farber
Maxine Friedman*
Morris Friedman
Samuel J. Garfinkel*
Lillie Garrett
John M. Gordon
Zalman Graber
Simon Gutterman
Hannah Hoffer*
Sara Jacobs
Harris Kawalick*
Rose Klein
Aline Lansburgh*
Arthur Eugene Lasako
Margaret Lasakow
Jennie S. Latona
Max Lefkowitz
Gilbert E. Levin
Daniel Levy*
Ida Levy
Lulee Ries Lowenberg
Lillian Lutzin
Kenneth McMillan
Hannah Melville*
Robert D. Mervis*
Marion Mirmelstein
Ruth Orleans
Rae Perlman

Emilio Posada
George Radin*
Louis Roth
Ruth Golub Roth
Burton Schepper
Louis A. Schulman
Sarah Seiderman*
Louis Walter Small
Rita Smith
Nettie Soble
Jeffrey B. Spindel*
Bessie Tavss
Shelia Wasserman*
Rose Wax
Reba Weinberg
Sam Weinberg
Seymour I. Wilks

April 13 – 19
Owen Adams, Jr.*
Bernard Beskin
Sarah S. Cogen
Arthur Cooper*
M. Dan Dalis*
Robert L. Dorsk
Arlene Feinman
Sol Goldstein
Pauline D. Golub
Carlyn Herman
Aline Fies Hofheimer*
Ben Jaffe
Mollie Javinsky
Dr. Robert Kraus
Mina H. Levine*
Dr. Edward Levy*
Joseph H. Liverman
Alvin D. London
Jennie Mendelsohn
Helen W. Mervis
Anne Miller*
Gussie Smith Milrod
Dr. Solomon Baer Mizroch*
Jack Moon
Sarah Moss
Henry Norment
Justine Lowenberg Nusbaum*
Etta H. Plant*
Joseph Raymond*
Mildred F. Rephan

Barbara Rice
Charles Schwartz
Martin T. Siegel
Phyllis Sondra Silverstein
Ann R. Singer
Annette Soldinger
Milford Stein*
Jefferson Steinhart
Stanley H. Warmund
Bee Zabner
Lena Zenovitz

April 20 – 26
Ethel Altschul*
Barney Barr
Mary Bass
Gerald Bloom
Esta Bodner*
Phillip Brenner
Lea Brooke
Abraham Chernitzer
Ben Cooper*
Lawrence A. Crockin*
Rebecca Davidson
Julia Feldstein*
Emanuel C. Friedman
Bessie Goldrich*
Fannie Grossman
Sondra Hanberry
Gus Hermes
Estelle K. Hornstein*
Helen Isay
Isaac Jacobs*
Robert Katz
Mary Koenigsberg
Margaret Kraus
Helen Loeb*
Doris Morrison
Ethel Myers
Ruth Mae Rose*
Charles S. Silberman*
Martin A. Thompson*
Lillian E. Twining
Alice P. Vaughn
Jack I. Wagenheim*
Shirley Waitzer*
Nettie Walker*
Taylor J. Watkins
Robert Wingfield
Lewis Zeno*

April 27 – May 3
Sophia S. Albert
Annie F. Baydush*
Sidney Berg
Charlie A. Bland
Maysie Braudrick
Elizabeth Bress
Eric Cash
Julia Chanin*
Harold Cinamon
Lillian Judith Egermann
A. Luie Fass*
Myron J. Fink
Lawrence S. Fisher
Maurice Frank*
Hyman A. Goldberg*
Pauline Goodman
Anetha Gordon*
Douglas Gordon*
Lila Green
Stanley Samuel Gross*
Herbert Hainer
Barbara Hallar
Mary Nelle Hankins
Jeffrey Haspel
Frederick Herman
Barbara Hollar
Howard A. Jameson
Mary Kerner
Martha C. Kirby
Jeanette G. Lapidus
Joseph Lazier
Maurice Livingston
Herbert Mann
Harry Markoff
Norman Mesh
Rose K. Nordlinger*
Nathan L. Rosenberg*
Beverly Rostov
Jane Sagen
Dr. Milton Salasky
Freda Salsbury Schwartz
David William Silverstein
Jean Spearans
Sally Taubman

April Yahrzeits

*denotes memorial plaque
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We Appreciate the Thoughtfulness of Those Who Support OST
by remembering and honoring their friends and loved ones through their generous contributions

Kurt's Club
In Memory of: 
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 * Leslie & Jay Legum
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Brenda & Sheal Lisner

Fine Arts FUND
In Memory of:
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 Lorraine Fink
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
ROBERT NUSBAUM
	 Lorraine Fink

Dues Relief Fund
In Memory of:
MAURICE STEINGOLD
	 *Max Steingold

Kanter-Levy Scholarship Fund
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Celia & Jay Friedman
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Celia & Jay Friedman

EDWARD J. KESSER RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL FUND
In Memory of:
DONALD COREY
	 *Bobbie & Jerry Gross

Library FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 *Debra Mervis Keeling
	 Marcia & Henry Schwan
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Debra Mervis Keeling
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
JOYCE SALZBERG
	 Harriet & Gerry Bloom

Men's Club 
In Memory of:
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Mark Hecht

OSTY
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Jody, David, Claire & Julia Laibstain
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 JoAnne & Ken Klein

Torah Fund
Wishing A Happy Birthday to: 
STANLEY WARANCH
	 *Randy & Irving Pike & Family

175th Anniversary Fund
In Memory of:
THOMAS BRILL
	 *Nancy & Charlie Nusbaum
BETTY SIEGEL
	 *Nancy & Charlie Nusbaum

JOSTy
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Debra Mervis Keeling

Purimshpiel 2014
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Debra Mervis Keeling

OHEF SHOLOM TEMPLE FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Wendy & Albert Konikoff
	 Emmy Lou & Arthur Kreger
BERTHA CHENMAN
	 *S.L. Nusbaum Insurance
DONALD COREY
	 *Bert & Charlie Nusbaum Families
BETTY HOLLOMAN KAPLAN
	 *Corporate Office Staff-YMCA of  
	   South Hampton Roads
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Myra & Marc Coplon
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 *Joan London
BETTY SIEGEL
	 *Loretta & Jack Cohen
	 *Diana & Charles Lisner
	 *Sentara Healthcare Executive Office  
	 – David Bernd, Howard Kern &  
	    Dr. Terry Gilliland
	 *Sentara Leigh Hospital –  
	   Administration Office
	 *Sentara Leigh Hospital -  
	   Surgical Services Department
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
IRIS PINCUS
	 Flora Goldsticker
DOTTIE WEISEL
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden
Wishing A Happy Birthday to: 
LINDA SPINDEL
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel

RABBI MANDELBERG'S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Andrea Meltzer
CLEMENT GOLDEN
	 Connie & Jerry Golden
H. HELDMAN
	 *Margie & Robert Rashti
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Nanci & Mike Glassman
	 Connie & Jerry Golden
	 *Diane & Ken Muhlendorf
With Appreciation For Her Guidance For 
Tessa Stern’s Bat Mitzvah to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Lisa & Neal Stern
In Honor Of The Birth Of Their Fourth 
Grandchild, Felix Santiago Ramirez, to:
GISELLE & MATTHEW WEINSTEIN
	 *Nanci & Mike Glassman
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
RABBI ROSALIN MANDELBERG
	 *Elayne Lavenstein Axel
	 *Jane & Lenny Frieden

Cantor Wally Schachet-
Briskin's DISCRETIONARY FUND
With Appreciation For His Guidance For 
Tessa Stern’s Bat Mitzvah to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 *Lisa & Neal Stern
With Appreciation to:
CANTOR WALLY SCHACHET-BRISKIN
	 *Robin & Ross Kantor
	 *Patti & Paul Seeman
In Honor of:
BONNIE KERNER
	 *Connie & Dave Adelman

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
In Memory of:
EVELYN ADELMAN
	 *Connie & David Adelman
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Marcia & Henry Schwan
HAROLD BASS
	 *Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum
MARCUS DAUER
	 Marilyn & Robert Kirschner

MAX FAMILIER
	 *Ruth Gutherz
ABRAHAM FRUMKIN
	 *Bernadine & Kenneth Frumkin
LILLIAN FRUMKIN
	 *Bernadine & Kenneth Frumkin
MARIAN H. GUTTERMAN
	 *Judith Gutterman
SIDNEY KRAKOWER
	 Sheila & Matthew Krakower
JULIUS J. LOWENTHAL
	 *Bert Lowenthal
ESTHER DAVIS PINCUS
	 Iris & Harry Pincus, Jr.
ALFRED SALSBURY
	 Ada Schewel Salsbury
IRVING SALSBURY
	 *Ada Schewel Salsbury
ROSE SCHUSTER
	 *Faye Kline
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
ARLENE REPHAN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel 
With Appreciation For Your Kindness 
After Our Mother’s Passing to:
KITTY WOLF
	 *Barbara Kaplan, Linda & Debra Ellen Kaplan

SISTERHOOD-Casseroles ForKids
With Appreciation For Uniongrams 
Received from:
	 Sandy & Marty Mendelson
With Appreciation to:
SANDI LEVI
	 *Joan Greta Miller

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL RELIEF FUND
In Memory of:
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Eilene Rosenblum
	 Ada Schewel Salsbury
	 *Diane & Ken Muhlendorf
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 *Ada Schewel Salsbury
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
LINDA PECK
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
A Contribution Has Been Given by:
	 *Sharon Shanker
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Susan & Alan Stein
NANCY WALL
	 Susan & Alan Stein
Wishing A Happy 95th Birthday to:
NANCY HIRSCHLER
	 Ada Schewel Salsbury

CHARLES WOODWARD MUSIC FUND
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 Jeffrey Chernitzer
CHARLOTTE KLINE
	 *Esther & Andrew Kline
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 Betty & Irwin Sacks
WILLIAM ROBERTS
	 *Esther & Andrew Kline
BETTY SIEGEL
	 Elayne B. Axel
	 *Minette & Charles Cooper
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
NANCY HIRSCHLER
	 *Randy & Irving Pike & Family
KARI PINCUS
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
STANLEY WARANCH
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
In Honor Of The Marriage Of Their Son, 
Michael Wall, to Robin Greene, to:
NANCY & ALVIN WALL
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
Wishing A Speedy Recovery to:
JOYCE STRELITZ
	 Marilyn & Stuart Buxbaum

Ohef Sholom Foundation Fund 
In Memory of:
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Rachelle & Roberto Luna
	 *Rose & Kurt Rosenbach
	 *Susan & Alan Stein
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 *Carol & Lou Sherman

Caring Committee Fund
In Memory of:
PAULA DINOWITZ
	 *Margaret & Bill Sawyer
TOMMY GRANT
	 * Diane & Kenneth Muhlendorf
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 *Barbara & Paul Johnson
	 *Debra Mervis Keeling
	 Marion & Roger Lidman
	 Nancy & Charlie Nusbaum
	 *Sharon & Gene Ross
	 Susan & Alan Stein
BETTY SIEGEL
	 Lance Lavenstein
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
SANDY ADVOCAT
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
LESLIE LEGUM
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
In Honor Of The Birth Of Their 
Granddaughter, Olivia Marie Kline, to:
ESTHER & ANDY KLINE
	 *Diane & Kenneth Muhlendorf
A Donation Has Been Given by:
	 *Sharon Shanker

Community Outreach - 
SOUP KITCHEN
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 *Cindy & Matthew Galumbeck
JOAN MILLER
	 *Richard I. Miller
Wishing A Happy Birthday to:
BONNIE LAIBSTAIN
	 Dolores & Alan Bartel
With Appreciation to: 
DORIANNE VILLANI
	 *Joan Greta Miller

Community Outreach - 
Feed A Child
In Memory of:
GERALD H. SHERMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy
LOLA SHERMAN
	 *Linda & Alan Troy

Community Outreach-NEST
In Memory of:
BEATRICE MALTZ
	 *Leslie & Jay Legum
ARNOLD SALASKY
	 Leslie & Jay Legum

Wishlist
In Memory of:
EDDIE AUSCH
	 *Myra & Marc Coplon
	 *Elizabeth & Philip Lebet
	 Jane & Daniel Laibstain
	 *Cookie & Richard Miles
	 *Lucy & Bruce Sedel
	 *Jon Sedel 
	 Robin & Burle Stromberg
BETTY KAPLAN
	 *Daniel A. Mussati, Sr. &  
	 Randi H. Blumenson
BETTY SIEGEL
	 *Terrie & Jonathan Edwards
Wishing A Happy Birthday to: 
BUDDY KAHN
	 *Debra, Roberta & Sylvia Linden
With Appreciation to:
OHEF SHOLOM TEMPLE
	 *Nancy Fishback & Michael Margolius

*denotes gift of $25 or more
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Thanks to all of the dedicated volunteers, OST Sisterhood's 2014 
Rummage Sale was a huge success.  Our volunteers' special talents 
and strengths were the perfect mix.  As of last count, we made 
close to $4,000 for Sisterhood and Temple projects. Many hours 
of planning and countless hours of pricing, sorting, staging and all 
the behind-the-scenes activities made the day go smoothly.
Thanks also to all the members who were kind enough to donate 
all the stuff for the Rummage Sale. 
Thanks go out to: (and please excuse me ahead of time if I missed 
your name or misspelled it; it is not intentional)
 

... and special thanks to: 
Sheryl Makela -  Thank you for working with me from the start 
on planning and organizing and keeping it all straight as to what 
needed to be done and when.
Anne Kramer -  Big thanks for stepping in at the last minute and 
contributing invaluable knowledge and energy.  The workbook 
you and Debbie Keeling put together from the previous 
Rummage Sale was invaluable.
Paula Russel -  I think you win the award for the most days 
worked as I don't believe you missed a day.  Your support and 
experience were invaluable, and pricing silver and jewelry was no 
small task!  And most important, of course, were the wonderful 
snacks Tom sent in with you (Thanks, Tom, the  cherry cobbler 
was the best).
David Bachman -  If there was  a donation no one else could get, 
you just said, "I can do it."  Thanks for all the hard work you and 
all the congregants who had wonderful donations and needed 
help getting them from Temple Sinai's storage unit to OST did.  
And thanks for bringing in Laura Reyes on sale day to help.  She 
just pitched right in and was great to work with.

- Marsha Moody & Gabriele Jiannas

Ron Alper
Jan Anten
David, Gail & Tom Bachman
Lisa and Blakely Cohen
Peter Crockin
Barbara Dudley
Heather Fiske
Tammi Foer
Celia Friedman
Don Friedman
Lori Galbraith
Connie Golden
Gabriele Jiannas
Debbie Keeling
Anne & Ed Kramer
Leslie Legum
Sandi & Jack Levi
Sheryl Makela

Sandy Mendelsohn
Jeanne Miller
Marty Moody
Debbie Moore
Diane Muhlendorf
Sharon Nusbaum
Karen Plotnik
Laura Reyes
Paula Russel
Margaret Sawyer
Susan Scholsohn
Sharon Shanker
Debi Stadlin
Susan Sussman
Sue Ellen Teach
Ari Trussel
Rita Weiss

Military Support & Outreach Committee

Thank You!

The MSOC is entering its third year of serving Jewish service members and the community. Chanukah Care package donations are 
now being accepted year round. The program’s continuous success can be directly attributed to the material and financial donations of 
the OST Religious School, Congregation members, Men’s Club and the retail community. Please place your donations in the MSOC 
bin located inside the Temple lobby. Additionally, you can make a financial donation by credit card at the Temple web site or mail a 
check to the Temple office. Be sure to mention MSOC in the memo line.
A service member who received a Chanukah care package writes:

I’m one of a few Jewish sailors on board a Navy ship. I want to thank you for the Care Package that the Ohef Sholom Sunday school and 
MSOC put together for those of us out here. The contents of your gift were given out to several grateful sailors. You should know that we are 
very appreciative of your support. We could not do what we do without those at home. Thank you. HG.

Thank you to all our active duty service members who consistently volunteer at the monthly OST Soup Kitchen held the last Monday 
of the month. Your commitment to the local community while serving on active duty is exemplary of the dedication our young men 
and women possess. Special thanks to Beach Group - 2, ACU - 4 and the USS Wasp for your continual donation of time and energy 
toward making the Soup Kitchen a success. 
Want to honor a loved one’s service to our Country? Make a donation to the MSOC. We are grateful to all those men and women 
currently on active duty and those who have served our Country in the past. If you know of a Jewish service member or members 
family in need of assistance, please contact the Temple by calling 625-4295 or emailing military@ohefsholom.org

Don Friedman, Chairman
military@ohefsholom.org  553-6317

Volunteers 
prepare for the 

2014 Annual 
OST Sisterhood 
Rummage Sale

mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
mailto:military@ohefsholom.org
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SUN. MON. TUES. WED. THUR. FRI. SAT.
1
4:00 p.m.
House Committee 
Mtg. 
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

2
12:30 p.m.
Executive 
Committee Mtg. 
6:00 p.m.
Men's Club Mtg. 
& Phone-a-thon

3
10:30 a.m. 
Walking Group 
Mtg. (offsite)

4
5:00 p.m.
Kids & Kiddush
6:30 p.m. 
Shabbat Services 
honoring 
Kurt Rosenbach

5
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bar Mitzvah of  
Max Steingold

6
8:45 a.m. 
Hebrew School
9:00 a.m. 
Red Cross Blood Drive
10:00 a.m. 
Mitzvah Day, Religious 
School, Confirmation
1:30 p.m. 
ChavuRAH Glass Blowing

7 8
1:30 p.m.
Dues Committee Mtg.
6:00 p.m.
Adult B'nai Mitzvah 
Class 
6:15 p.m.
Budget Committee 
Mtg.
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

9 
 6:00 p.m.
Membership 
Committee Mtg. 
7:00 p.m.
B'nai Mitzvah 
Family Mtg.

10
7:00 p.m.
Sisterhood 
Dessert Seder

11
6:30 p.m. 
Shabbat Services 
at OST & at the 
Beach with  
Cantor Wally
7:45 p.m.
Prime Time 
Shabbat Dinner 
(offsite)

12
9:00 a.m. 
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
"Camp Style" Shabbat 
Services & Interfaith 
"Celebrate Shabbat"

13
7:00 a.m.
Oasis Breakfast
8:45 a.m. 
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m. 
Religious School, 
Confirmation
11:00 a.m. 
Adult Ed. Committee 
Program w/Marty 
Mandelberg,
Model Seder

14
Passover 
Begins

15
6:00 p.m.
Second Night 
Congregational Seder

16
Casseroles 
ForKids Pickup

17
7:00 p.m.
Board Mtg.

18
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services 

19
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Services

20 
4:30 p.m. 
JCOC Dinner (offsite)

21
Last Day of 
Passover

22
6:00 p.m.
Adult B'nai Mitzvah 
Class 
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

23
7:00 p.m.
OST University 
Session 4

24 25
6:30 p.m.
Shabbat Services

26
9:00 a.m.
Torah Study
10:30 a.m. 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Kacey Cooper

27
8:45 a.m. 
Hebrew School
10:00 a.m. 
Religious School, 
Confirmation,  
Intro to Judaism
10:30 a.m. 
Carpool Cafe w/Ed Shames
11:45 a.m. 
Religious School Committee 
Mtg.
1:30 p.m.
JOSTY Limo Scavenger Hunt 
(offsite)
6:45 p.m.
Community Yom Hashoah

28
9:30 a.m. 
"Warm Hearts" 
Soup Kitchen

29 
7:00 p.m.
Torah Study

30
Casseroles 
ForKids Pickup
11:30 a.m. 
Garden Tour 
with Mavens & 
Mensches

April 2014

Walkers Wanted
People interested in forming a “walking group” for good health and 
community.  The idea would be to take a planned walk once or twice a 
month of approximately five or more miles (to take about two hours).  We 
could explore walks in First Landing State Park, Newport News’ Noland Trail, 
Sandbridge, Back Bay – the options are endless.  Each walker would be 
responsible for planning one walk. 

Join us on Thursday, April 3, at 10:30 a.m. at Anna Marie Cross’ house in 
Algonquin Park in Norfolk for a planning meeting to work out the details such 
as dates and frequency.  RSVP and to get the meeting address, please contact 
Linda at 625-4295 or linda@ohefsholom.org.

SAVE THE DATE
Ohef Sholom Temple
Confirmation 2014

May 17
10:30 a.m.

mailto:linda@ohefsholom.org
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